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MCSA – NORTHVAAL                

HARTIES BOAT CLUB - RALLY REPORT 

20 – 22 JANUARY 2023 

The boat club is situated in Hartbeespoort, in the heart of Kosmos.  A lot of big 

trees and green grass allows lounging under the trees and viewing sunset in the 

late afternoon. 

   

A full weekend program was planned, but due to the invasive water hyacinth 

plants, we could not continue with the fishing competition on Saturday morning. 
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This was the first rally for 2023 and there was a good attendance of 23 

motorhomes at the rally.  

   

We all gathered on Friday afternoon at 17:30 for the official Chairman’s 

Welcome and Meet and Greet by our Chairman Karel Leimecke.  

JP & Rita Geldenhuys issuing the rally tokens to the members.  Donations for the 

CANSA tin were collected. A total amount of R660 was donated towards cansa. 

                                       

Welcome to the following members at their first rally: 

JACQUES & MARY-ANNE BURGER 
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 RALLY MILESTONE 

A special celebration for Miles & Laetitia O’Reilly took place on Friday evening 

together with a Bring & Braai. 

Congratulations to them for attending their 200th rally. 
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Miles and Laetitia treated the group during the Bring and Braai with fresh bread 

on the tables.  Afterwards all enjoyed Laetitia’s Pavlova…. 

SATURDAY MORNING  

The committee gathered at 10:00 in the hall for a committee meeting.  Minutes 

of this meeting will be circulated to all members.  

Saturday Evening 

No official gathering took place on Saturday evening but groups of people were 

seen everywhere lighting fires for ‘saam braai’. 
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SUNDAY MORNING   

Due to load shedding the Chairman’s tea started at 09:00.  The table were full 

of eats and everyone enjoys a cup of tea or coffee with it. 
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Congratulation to the following members who celebrated their birthdays: 

2 Jan – Hennie Moller 

 

3 Jan – Ben Prinsloo 

 

The Lepel was handed over by Jay to Karel Leimecke…. 
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The Devotional Service started after the chairman’s tea. 

Jay Bezuidenhout did the Devotional Service message, thank you. 

 

UPCOMING RALLY: 

 

Report prepared by: Elaine Pakes 31/01/2023 


